
 

 

 

 

AGENDA MEMORANDUM                Recreation Department 
 

 

 

Sanibel is and shall remain a barrier island sanctuary 

City Council Meeting Date: December 5, 2023 
 

   

To:   City Council 

From:  Andrea Miller, Recreation Director 

Date:   December 5, 2023 

 
 

 
 SUBJECT:  Sanibel Sports Youth League Agreement 
 
BACKGROUND: Sanibel Sports, a volunteer-based organization, currently has a two-year 
contract with the City for the operation of youth leagues at the ballfields, located at 3840 
Sanibel Captiva Road. However, this contract will expire prior to the projected reopening of the 
ballfields in April of 2024. As part of the Berry Dunn McNeil & Parker, LLC (Berry Dunn) “City 
of Sanibel Recreation Department Comprehensive Assessment, Analysis and Evaluation 
Report” (Report) one of the recommendations for City Council action (p. 7) relates to the 
evaluation of the relationship with Sanibel Sports.   
 
At the November 16, 2023, Parks and Recreation Advisory Committee meeting, the Committee 
voted unanimously to recommend to City Council to enter a one-year contract with Sanibel 
Sports under the current terms. This would allow City staff and the Committee to continue to 
evaluate the current demand for youth sports, as well as cost-recovery options over the next 
year.  
 
FUNDING SOURCE: N/A 
 
RECOMMENDED ACTION: Approval of the agreement between the Sanibel Sports and the 
City of Sanibel.  
 


